
Wood ROCKS when students are
Responsible, Organized, Cooperative, and Keep Safe.

Wood Intermediate
Preparing all students to be successful.

Last Week of School,Wood
Vikings!
Dear Viking Community,
We are so proud of all of your hard work and flexibility this year. We hope
that all of you and your families are safe and healthy. We'd like to give our
deepest sympathies and condolences to those families who have lost members to this
pandemic. Our hearts go out to each of you.

We will be sharing our 8th Grade Awards Assembly presentation with the Wood
Community on June 5th. June 5th is the last day of school.  Our Online course work
that has been posted throughout April and May will remain accessible throughout the
summer. (LINK HERE)
Teachers will be on Summer Break after June 5th and will not have Office Hours and will
not providing feedback to students until we are back in August.

Because we do not know what the fall will bring in terms of school (online again, in the
building, or some variation of the two), you may hang onto the Chromebooks, bags, and
chargers over the summer. You may continue to do the work online throughout the
summer. Please treat the chromebook, bag and charger with care as they are ON LOAN
form Dav Schools and you are financially responsible for them. If you are moving out
of the Davenport Schools area or you do not want the responsibility of
hanging onto these items, you may turn them in THIS WEEK, Monday
through Thursday. We will have a person in the office from 8:00 until noon. You
may call Wood (563-445-5300) from the parking lot in front with your request for your
student's items. OR you may have an item to drop off, such as text books, library books,
music uniforms. 
You may always contact me through email. (simpsonschultzs@davenportschools.org)

To get the most updated information, click on your favorite social media link below. From
any of these, you can find Dr. K's video to parents, information about meal sites,
Continuous Learning for your children, or internet opportunities and deals:
Twitter
Facebook
Instragram
YouTube



Online Learning for the Rest of the Year

Please keep encouraging your student to
log into their NEW Google Classrooms to
work on new opportunities and activities to
keep their brains active (LINK HERE for
directions). They can still get on their
original Google Classrooms and contact
their teachers to make sure they are caught
up on past due work.
If your student is having trouble getting to
their new Google Classroom, check out this
video from Mrs. Carlson. She walks you
through how to get on!
LINK HERE

Students' Personal Items
69% of our families picked up their students items on
Monday and Tuesday of last week. We have 234
students with items remaining here at
Wood. EVERY STUDENT had a bag. 

Beginning on June 1-4, Monday through Thursday, we
will have a person in the office from 8:00 until noon. You
may call Wood (563-445-5300) from the parking lot in
front with your request for your student's items. OR you
may have an item to drop off, such as text books, library books, music uniforms. 
 
YEARBOOKS: Unfortunately, they still have not arrived yet at Wood. When they
arrive we will communicate a plan to you for pick up. 

Our building may be closed, but we want our connections with you to stay strong! Please
reach our to teachers or counselors if you have any questions of concerns. (Link to staff
directory HERE)

Be safe and be well!

Mrs. Schultz

Reminders for Parents
ONLINE LEARNING: Students can access work
at: https://sites.google.com/davenport.k12.ia.us/dcsddistancelearning/home

If students are having trouble logging in, please see this document for
help or have them reach out to their teachers through email.

INTERNET: Davenport Schools has boosted the WiFi at Wood to the parking
lot near door 15N (at the back of the building). That means you should be able
to sit in your car in the parking lot and utilize WiFi. The BOOST will be
accessible from 7am until 9pm. Please observe social distancing at all
times. We have more internet solutions and deals just for you! See below!

Please continue to watch http://www.davenportschools.org/ for the latest
information about schools. 

We hope your families are safe and healthy! 
Sheri Schultz



Message from Nurse Amy:

All students entering 7 th grade must have proof of having both
the Meningococcal and the Tdap vaccines before school starts in
August, unless the student has a Certificate of Immunization Exemption.  There
will be no grace/extension period for the implementation of the Meningococcal
requirement. Students MAY NOT begin the school year until proof of the
required vaccines is provided to the school. For further information
regarding this requirement, you may call Scott County Health Department, 563-326-
8618, or go to www.scottcountyiowa.com/health. Thank you--Nurse Amy �

NOW IS A GREAT TIME TO COMPLETE
ONLINE REGISTRATION FOR NEXT YEAR!

Now is the perfect time to complete Online Registration for next school year. Please note
this does not format well on a phone or tablet. The good news is that you can use your
student's chromebook! Just remember to log in as CAMPUS PARENT, not student. DO
NOT REGISTER AS A NEW FAMILY. Existing families who register as new will have to
redo the application through Parent Portal.

1.  Go to www.davenportschools.org
2. Click Parent Portal under the photo.
3. Click "click here to open Parent Portal via Infinite Campus."
4. Log in.
5. From the left hand menu, click More.
6. Select Registration.

Please email rosekr@davenportschools.org if:
1.  you do not have a Parent Portal account or forgot your username.
2.  you forgot your password and have already tried the Forgot Password link

on the login page.
3. you do not see all of your students available for registration. Remember,

only a parent/guardian in the primary household can register a
student. Once you submit your application you cannot go back to add
students.

You will register all students in one application. If you have new students, add
them under the Student tab by clicking the blue New Student button.

Helpful Resources from Mrs. Black,
our Family Involvement Liaison

If you have questions please call, text or email Lisa Black
Blackl@davenportschools.org, 563 320-4916

 
DCSD Free Meal Sites for Children 1-18 Years 
Children do not need to be present for parents to pick up the meals for children. Children able to walk or
bike to sites can pick up food without an adult present. Families can go to ANY of the sites.
Monday-Friday, 11 a.m.-1 p.m. in the parking lot of the following locations:

●    Buffalo Elementary, 1000 Jefferson Street, Buffalo
●    Smart Intermediate, 1934 W. 5th Street, Davenport
●    Sudlow Intermediate, 1414 E. Locust Street, Davenport
●    Williams Intermediate, 3040 N Division Street, Davenport
●    Wood Intermediate, 5701 N Division Street, Davenport
●    JB Young/ASC, 1702 N Main Street, Davenport



Children receive lunch and also breakfast for the following morning. Families who are on the Food Bank’s
“Friday Backpack Food Program” may pick up their food bags at the appropriate site on
Fridays. Learning packets are also available to pick up for students without internet access.

Short Term Rental Assistance
This is a federally funded grant program that has income and property eligibility requirements. Those
who are eligible and approved will not have to pay back any money they receive. Check the link below for
the eligibility guidelines. Applications can be picked up at Heritage High Rise, 501 W 3rd Street, at DCSD
meal sites, or online at https://davenportiowa.com/TBRA
 Request an application:  https://davenportiowa.com/tbra
Email CPED.info@davenportiowa.com
Apply as soon as possible because funds are limited!!!!
  
Food Pantries/Resources
NorthPark Mall Food Pantry - located at the former Famous Footwear building, just west of the Olive
Garden parking lot - 320 W. Kimberly Road - Pantry is “drive-thru” at this time:
Tuesdays 4:00-6:30 p.m. and  Thursdays 9:00-11:00 a.m.

Davenport Community Food Pantry - located at JB Young – 1702 N Main Street, Davenport - Pantry
is “drive-thru” at this time: Saturdays 8:15-11:15 a.m.

Friendly House – located at 1221 Myrtle Street, Davenport - Pantry has curbside pick-up at this time:
Every Thursday in April from 1 to 2 p.m. You MUST call Janece to reserve your food box no later than 10
a.m. that day –
phone # 563-323-1821 extension 17

Community Action – can provide free emergency food & diapers, assistance with rent, utility, water
and sewer bills   500 E. 59th Street, Davenport
They can deliver if necessary. Fill out an online application at: www.caeiowa.org/emergency-food-application/

Families can apply for these services through a simple application
at www.caeiowa.org.
If you have any questions please text or call Lisa Black, Wood Family Involvement
Liaison at 563 320-4916.

Internet
Mediacom is offering low-cost (approx. $10/month) internet for families to aid in distance-learning. 1-
855-904-2225  Children must qualify for free or reduced lunches to get this offer, and must not be a
current Mediacom internet customer/have not subscribed in the past 90 days.
 Davenport Public Library’s Eastern Avenue Branch and Fairmount Branch have wi-fi internet that
extends into their parking lot, available for the public needing internet access.
 DCSD buildings that currently have wi-fi that reach outdoor parking areas include; Blue Grass (by 6E
doors); Buchanan (first few visitor spots); Hayes (north side of building near 8W doors); Mid-City (first
few parking rows near main entrance); Sudlow (north side of building; Wood (near 15N door) Fillmore
Elementary (near 3-S)



Contact Information and Resources

Principal: Sheri Simpson-Schultz, Email
Associate Principal: Eric Johnson, Email
SAM: Katie Lacina, Email
School fees:  Sherri Johnson, Email                  
Attendance: Yolanda Alvarado, Email                     
Guidance: Kristyn Rose, Email
Counselors
A- L: Shannon Nock, Email
M- Z:  Jenny Terronez, Email

Wood Website
Parent Portal
Lunch menus
Twitter: @WoodVikings

It is the policy of the Davenport Community School District not to discriminate on the basis of race, color,
national origin, sex, disability, religion, creed, age (for employment), marital status, (for programs), sexual
orientation, gender identity and socioeconomic status (for programs) in its educational programs and its
employment practices. There is a grievance procedure for processing complaints of discrimination. If you have
questions or a grievance related to this policy please contact the district's Equity Coordinator: Mr. Jabari Woods,
Associate Director of Human Resources & Equity (563-336-5089) or Dr. Erica Goldstone, Director of Human
Resources & Equity (563-336-3812), 1606 Brady Street, Davenport, Iowa 52803.


